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Xos Recall REC 002-23 | NHTSA Recall 23V145 | Driveshaft Separation

Xos is recalling certain 2021 RM01, SA01 and 2021-2022 SV05 vehicles. The bolts connecting the electronic parking
brake rotor to the driveshaft may have been improperly tightened. Loose bolts may allow the driveshaft to separate,
causing a loss of drive power and increasing the risk of crash.

Xos and authorized Xos Dealers will replace the bolts and related hardware, free of charge. Owner notification letters are
expected to be mailed to customers by Xos the week of March 28, 2023.

This recall applies to the following VINSs in your inventory: —

Please be reminded that under 49 U.S.C. § 30112(a)(3), it is illegal for a manufacturer to sell, offer for sale, import, or
introduce or deliver into interstate commerce, a motor vehicle or item of motor vehicle equipment that contains a safety
defect once the manufacturer has notified NHTSA about that safety defect.

Thank you,

Dealer Sales and Support Manager
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